
 

LEWISHAM COMMUNITY POLICE CONSULTATIVE GROUP 
Working for a safer Lewisham for all 

 
This will be a public meeting, and residents and borough users from all communities  

are welcome. 

 

 

A GENDA 

 

LCPCG are hosting  

Community Elections  

for the Lewisham  

Safer Neighbourhood Board  

 

 

Date: Tuesday, 4 March 2014 at 7.00 pm  

 

Venue: Council Chamber, Civic Suite,  

Catford, London SE6 4RU 
 

The meeting rooms will be open from 6.30 and we will have Tea and Coffee available 

before the meeting although you will not be allowed to take it inside.   

We hope to finish on time and invite attendees to join us for a Caribbean Buffet.   

 

As it is likely to be the last ever LCPCG public meeting, we would like all 102 LCPCG 

member organisations to send a representative if possible. 

 

 
 
For any additional information about the meeting please contact:  LCPCG Coordinator Daisy Cairns, 

2
nd

 Floor, Civic Suite, Catford, London, SE6 4RU   Tel: 020 8314 8975  Email: cpcg@lewisham.gov.uk   

Online: http://www.lewisham.gov.uk/LCPCG and Twitter @LewishamCPCG  

 

After March 14
th

 you will only be able to contact the LCPCG or the SN Board via these email 

addresses until further notice:  LewishamCPCG@gmail.com and LewishamSNBoard@gmail.com 

Please contact the LCPCG Coordinator on 020 8314 8975 if you have any special 

requirements regarding communication or access. 

The Civic Suite has disabled access.  Reports can be made available in additional 

formats on request and can usually be provided within 3 days.  There is also a 

reading machine at Catford Library.  A portable induction loop is also available 

on request. 

 



 

 ORDER OF BUSINESS   

 

Item 

No 

 Page 

No.s 

1. Welcome and Introduction from LCPCG Chair 

Jackie Addison, Chair of the LCPCG. 

 

 

2. Apologies for absence 

 
 

3. Minutes of previous meetings 

Minutes of the LCPCG Annual General Meeting, held on 26 March 2013, and any 

matters arising which will not be covered in the agenda below. 

 

1 - 6 

4. Montage - Stop the Scammers! 

This year LCPCG commissioned Montage Theatre Arts older people’s group to 

recreate their “Stop the Scammers!” production from our November 2012 

meeting for Pensioners.  Members of the cast will be performing an extract. 

 

7 

5. Presentation of Annual Report including a look back on 28 Years of community 

engagement 

The LCPCG’s Annual Report will be presented at the meeting and is available 

online with these meeting papers.   There will be printed copies available at the 

meeting. 

 

8 - 43 

6. Elections for the Safer Neighbourhood Board 

Eleven people have put themselves forward for the six Community Board 

Member positions.  They are (in alphabetical order of first name): 

Bryan Pope;   David Michael;   Florence Emakpose;    

Gilbert Oshevire;   Gordon Glean;   Jackie Addison;    

Joseph Oladosu;   Phil Turner;   Poonam Mahadik;    

Royston John;   and    Siva Pillai;    

The attached documents cover Personal Statements from the eleven 

candidates, the Register of Affilated Groups (the list of people eligible to vote in 

the election above) and details of how the election will be conducted. 

 

44 - 54 

7. 10,000 Hands - Keeping Lewisham City Safe 

Simon Jones and Barry Mizen of the Mizen Foundation will speak about the 

“10000 Hands” campaign which LCPCG helped launch at the Secondary Schools 

conference in March 2013 and continued to sponsor in 2013/14. 

 

 

8. CLAY Media - training for young people at risk of online bullying and sexual 

exploitation 

One of the workshops from LCPCG’s schools conference was run by Eva and 

Jenn from the Haven (rape and sexual abuse referral centre at Kings College 

Hospital in Camberwell) and covered the rising problems around sexting, online 

bullying and online sexual-exploitation.  Since then they have set up the not-for-

profit organisation CLAY Media and the LCPCG has commissioned 6 workshops 

from them to take place in Lewisham Schools.  

 



 

If you are interested in having a Free Workshop in your school please contact 

Eva on 020 3322 9170 or e.wynne@claymedia.org.    See also 

www.claymedia.org   

 
9. LCPCG's Preventing Hate Crime Group 

The newest LCPCG subgroup began with conversations between Strategy Group 

members in 2011, and has now been built this into a thriving Preventing Hate 

Crime Group.  The Chair of the Group, Tayo Disu, will update the meeting on the 

relationships that this group has forged with the local authority and police, a 

series of recent focus groups held with local community organisations, and their 

aims and plans for the future. 

 

 

10. Item withdrawn 

Consultation on police use of TfL / ANPR camera footage.  Item withdrawn as 

speaker not available.  MOPAC and the Metropolitan Police would like to use 

Transport for London’s Congestion Charge cameras to improve their coverage 

and ability to investigate and solve crimes, and to stop vehicles that have been 

linked to crime.  

There is an online survey (ends 8
th

 April) and further information is available 

https://www.london.gov.uk/priorities/policing-crime/consultations/cutting-

crime-with-road-cameras   

 

 

11. Any Other Business 

 
 

12. Closing Remarks 

 
 

13. Notice/Poster for the Final LCPCG Meeting 

Please display the attached poster if you have a local notice board and pass on 

the details to anyone who would be interested.   Contact the Coordinator if you 

would like a colour copy.   

 

We are especially keen to invite people who have a historical connection with 

the LCPCG.  Please help us to reach them. 

 

55 

   


